From: sandra.nichols@easttisted-pc.gov.uk

Sent: 20 November 2023 14:51

To: 'Pippa Cockhead'

Cc: sandra.nichols@easttisted-pc.gov.uk

Subject: FW: East Hampshire District Association

Importance: High

Hi Pippa

Can you note this for our December meeting:

East Hampshire Association of Parish and Town Councils (EHAPTC) – to discuss representation on this body

Thanks Sandra

From: Admin - Hampshire ALC <admin@Hampshirealc.org.uk>

Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 11:51 AM

Cc: brian@clanfieldpc.org.uk

Subject: East Hampshire District Association

Importance: High

Sent on behalf of Brian Foster, Clanfield Parish Council

East Hampshire Association of Parish and Town Councils (EHAPTC) provides a forum for all Councils to meet and discuss issues of common interest to parishes in East Hampshire. Our aim is to work together to support councils to make their communities a better place to live.

EHAPTC meets quarterly, attended by representatives invited from each parish and town council in East Hampshire, and the agenda includes a variety of topics and guest speakers to address current issues and areas of interest. However, due to retirements and a significant churn of councillors at the May elections, there hasn't been a meeting since March.

EHAPTC annually elects a Chairman, as well as three other officers and a Secretary. The Chairman sits on the board of the Hampshire Association of Local Councils (HALC) to provide strategic direction to the organisation.

The post of Chairman is currently vacant, and three new officers are also required. EHAPTC has no staff other than a very part time secretary who looks after the administration for a small annual honorarium, this post is also vacant.

Could I please ask you to raise this matter at your next council meeting, with a view to select one or two representatives from your councils to attend the next meeting, which we hope to arrange remotely, during January. At the January meeting, a Chairman will need to be elected, so please let me know of any volunteers willing to put themselves forward for this role

Would you please let me know the names and email addresses of your representatives so that we can create a mailing list.

We also have a need for a secretary to attend each meeting, so if there are any parish clerks willing to take on this role, please contact me by email at brian@clanfieldpc.org.uk

I look forward to receiving your input and to the rejuvenation of the EHAPTC.